
GEORGE-LITTLE ROCK COMMUNITY SCHOOL 

BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES 

 

The George-Little Rock Board of Education met in special session on Thursday, April 25, 2019 in the 

Superintendent Office in George.  Board Vice-President Wade Netten called the meeting to order at 12:00 

pm with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.  Board members present via phone were Wade Netten, 

Kristi Landis, and Todd Klein.  Curt Fiedler and Doug Krull were unable to attend.  Also in attendance 

were Superintendent John Eyerly, Board Secretary Cathy Bonestroo, Principal Steven Green, Principal 

Molly Schilling, and guest Nyla Hellinga. 

A quorum was established.  Citizens were invited to address the board with no public comment received. 

A motion to approve the agenda was made by Landis, seconded by Klein, and carried 3-0. 

Fiedler arrived at 12:03 pm. 

A motion to accept the resignation of Amy Stump, Spanish teacher and drama coach, was made by 

Landis, seconded by Klein, and carried 4-0. 

A motion to approve the hire of Jessica Ubben, Vo-Ag instructor and FFA advisor at $30,750 with a 20 

day extended contract of $3228 was made by Fiedler, seconded by Klein, and carried 4-0. 

A motion to approve the summer school teachers of Melia Towne, Karie Aeikens, and Brittany Negus at 

$20 per hour and summer school paras of Apryl Henrichs, Darcy Eben, Amanda Storm at $12 per hour 

was made by Fiedler, seconded by Klein, and carried 4-0.  Superintendent Eyerly shared that the original 

plan to have summer school held in both George and Little Rock is anticipated to change due to current 

numbers which would result in having all sessions in George.  

A motion to approve Ken Roseberry for summer grounds help at $12.50 per hour with intention of him 

overseeing and directing youth hires to assist with mowing, trimming, moving furniture, cleaning, and 

painting, etc. was made by Fiedler, seconded by Klein, and carried 4-0.  Eyerly noted that Jordan Kruse 

has received a separate contract to maintain and mow the softball, baseball, and football fields. 

A motion to approve the ratification of the 19-20 certified staff agreement with a $650 increase over the 

18-19 individual teacher contracts for 1 FTE with it prorated based on FTE level was made by Klein, 

seconded by Landis, and carried 4-0. 

The next board meeting will be held May 20, 2019 in George at 7 pm.  A reminder was given that the 

May board meeting will include closed session for superintendent evaluation and a FACS meal will be 

served before the board meeting. 

A motion to adjourn at 12:13 pm was made by Fiedler, seconded by Landis, and carried 4-0. 


